
State Reimbursement for Inmates in City Jails 
Awaiting Trial for More Than One Year
Savings: $347 million annually 

Savings Options

Proponents might argue that the city is unfairly bearing 
a cost that should be the state’s, and that the city has 
little ability to affect the speedy adjudication of cases in 
the state court system. They could add that imposing 
what would amount to a penalty on the state for failure 
to meet state court guidelines might push the state to 
improve the speed with which cases are processed. In 
addition, the fact that pretrial detention time spent in 
city jails is ultimately subtracted from upstate prison 
sentences means that under the existing arrangement 
the state effectively saves money at the city’s expense.
 

Opponents might argue that many of the causes of delay 
in processing criminal cases are due to factors out of the 
state court’s direct control, including the speed with 
which local district attorneys bring cases and the 
availability of defense attorneys. 

At any given time two-thirds of the inmates in Department of Correction (DOC) custody are pretrial detainees. A major 
determinant of the agency’s workload and spending is therefore the swiftness with which the state court system 
processes criminal cases. Throughout the adjudication process, detention costs are almost exclusively borne by the 
city regardless of the length of time it takes criminal cases to reach disposition. The majority of long-term DOC 
detainees are eventually convicted and sentenced to multiyear terms in the state correctional system, with their period 
of incarceration upstate (at the state’s expense) shortened by that period of time already spent in local jail custody at 
the city’s expense. Consequently, the quicker the adjudication of court cases involving defendants detained in city jails 
and ultimately destined for state prison, the smaller the city’s share of total incarceration costs.
 
Existing state court standards call for felony cases in New York State to be pending in Supreme Court for no more than 
six months at the time of disposition. In calendar year 2017, however, 1,577 convicted prisoners from the city had 
already spent more than a year in city jails as pretrial detainees.
 
If the state reimbursed the city only for local jail time in excess of one year at the city’s average cost of $733 per day, the 
city would realize annual revenue of about $347 million. It should be stressed that the reimbursement being proposed 
in this option is separate from what the city has been seeking for several years from the state for other categories of 
already-convicted state inmates, such as parole violators, temporarily held in city jails. The reimbursement sought with 
this option is associated with excessive pretrial detention time served by inmates who are later convicted and 
sentenced to multiyear terms in the state prison system.
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